
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
CORPS OF ENGINEERS, OMAHA DISTRICT 

NORTH DAKOTA REGULATORY OFFICE 
1513 SOUTH 12TH STREET 
BISMARCK NO 58504-6640 

June 18, 2014 
North Dakota Regulatory Office 

 

Dear  

[NWO-2014-0236-BIS] 

This is in reply to your April 19, 2014, request for a public hearing, on behalf of 
residents of Bakke, Hickson and Oxbow, in connection with the Fargo-Moorhead 
Diversion Authority's (FMDA) application for a Department of the Army (DA), US Army 
Corps of Engineers (Corps), permit to construct the Oxbow, Hickson, Bakke (OHB) Ring 
Levee Project. The subject application has been withdrawn by the FMDA in light of the 
enactment of the Water Resources Reform and Development Act (June 10,2014) and 
authorization of the Fargo-Moorhead Flood Risk Management Project (Federal Project), 
which includes the OHB Project. The application for a stand-alone project is no longer 
necessary, as the OHB Project is part of the overall Federal Project. 

Although the application has been withdrawn,. the concerns and/or issues raised by 
you (and others) have been brought to my attention and are included in the public 
record. I believe the record, compiled through the Corps' National Environmental Policy 
Act, Section 404(b)(1) compliance and public coordination processes, contains 
adequate information and provisions regarding your concerns and/or issues. Therefore, 
I have determined that a public hearing is not required. 

We appreciate your concerns and they will be considered and/or addressed during 
the preparation and issuance of a DA permit(s) for the Federal Project. 

A copy of this letter is being sent to Mr. Aaron Snyder, U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers, CEMVP-PM-B, 180th Fifth Street East, Suite 700, St. Paul, Minnesota 55101-
1678. 

The Omaha District, North Dakota Regulatory Branch is committed to providing 
quality and timely service to our customers. In an effort to improve customer service, 
please take a moment to complete our Customer Service Survey found on our website 
at http://corpsmapu.usace .. army.mil/cm apexlf?p=regulatory survey. If you do not have 
Internet access, you may call and request a paper copy of the survey that you can 
complete and return to us by mail or fax. . . 
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If you have any questions concerning this determination, please feel free to contact 
Mr. Matthew Mikulecky, of this office at (701) 255-0015, extension 2009, and reference 
project number NWO-2014-0236-BIS. 

Sincerely, 

"0~Je. 
Daniel E. Cimarosti 
Regulatory Program Manager 
North Dakota 




